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Monthly Report - January 2016
Locally
Happy New Year to everyone! It was good to see the Christmas spirit in full swing in the Bartons; there was an excellent turnout for the carol service at St Mary’s, Steeple Barton, on 20th December, and some wonderful singing from the School, particularly the two outstanding soloists - especially the little girl who did not know she was singing a solo until she arrived at the Church! Well done to all and to Rev Graeme Arthur as always. 
I congratulate the school on its Foundation International School award; I enjoy reading the newsletters every week and it is hugely impressive to see the School go from strength to strength. 
You may have noticed the excellent “20 is Plenty” campaign that is running along South Street and perhaps had a letter through your door if you live in the immediate area, or read in the School newsletter. I support this campaign and encourage everyone to get involved. Please contact Dave Jackson if you would like a poster or to help out: skellgilldave@yahoo.co.uk, 01869 340759. 
I have been contacted by a concerned resident concerning the parking along North Street; cars parked along the side at the top of Washington Terrace, and also on the corner by the hairdressers. PCSO Jones has investigated but I would ask everyone please to choose their parking space with care so as to avoid any accidents.
I am glad to hear that Sandford St Martin’s WODC-supported defibrillator has arrived and will soon be fitted. It is good to know that there are these live-saving, easy to use devices around our villages.
Speaking of Sandford St Martin, Kevin Volans has stepped down as Chair of Sandford Parish Council. I would like to take this opportunity to thank him for everything he has done as Chair. The meetings have always been great fun to attend: not only enjoyable, efficient and interesting but as your District Councillor, very helpful in knowing areas where I can help out. I congratulate Tim Ringrose on his election as the new Chair and look forward to working with him and the rest of the PC in the months and years to come. 
I attended Westcote Parish Meeting on Monday 7th December, and whilst work called me to leave early to get to Manchester for the following day, I was glad to hear what everyone had to say, and glad to pencil in some community action ideas for the early part of 2016.
Ledwell break-ins - On the night of Sunday 10th/morning of Monday 11th January at least four premises in Ledwell were visited by intruders. Cars parked on the driveway were opened, some by force and searched with small electrical devices being stolen.  Also, outbuildings and sheds were entered and contents removed. A police forensic team has been out to collect as much evidence as possible.  I understand that similar activity has taken place in Middle Barton. The police believe that all the incidents are connected to the same group.  Please remember to keep all doors locked on property, cars and outbuildings and remove all valuables from vehicles. If you see anything suspicious: a car, person or group that is not familiar then please call 101.  If it is an emergency or you think someone is on your property - dial 999.
District Council
On 1st December I chaired one of the regular Parish/District liaison meetings, to which all Parish Council chairs were invited. This was a very well-attended and useful meeting, with many topics covered, including WODC’s budget, rural broadband, local plan 2031 update, devolution, 2020 vision and Council plan 2019 and with speakers from WODC and Cotswold Broadband. I look forward to the next such meeting, but Town and Parish leaders ought not to feel that they have to wait: I can be contacted at any time with community liaison issues.
Full Cabinet was held on the 9th December. It was a very full agenda with a great deal in which I was directly involved, including proposing WODC’s robust response to OCC’s consultation on the closure of Childrens’ Centres, dealing with important carbon monoxide regulation powers and actions arising out of Assets of Community Value legislation. Most importantly, I proposed a report to progress a new Digital Nominations Policy, which will, when implemented, be a significant positive change to the Council’s housing nominations process. I will keep everyone updated as it goes forward.
I took part in the online discussion with Thames Valley Police’s Local Inspector’s John Batty and Matt Fishwick between 6.30pm and 7.30pm on Thursday (14/1) concerning rural crime and rural policing in the West Oxon Local Policing Area.

Last but not least, may I thank you all for making my first full year as your District Councillor so enjoyable and interesting. I hope that you have had a very happy start to the New Year and I look forward to seeing you all sooner rather than later!
My surgery dates for 2016 start on 13th February 2016, at the Carpenter’s Arms, and thereafter on the 19th March, 2nd April and 7th May.
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